
BOE Meeting Highlights 
Board of Education Meeting June 19, 2024 

The Board of Education encourages the public to attend the meetings held on the 
second Wednesday of each month. There is an opportunity at the beginning of each 
meeting for input from the public. After that, the Board conducts the School District’s 
business, including the Superintendent’s and Principals’ Reports, position 
appointments, and issues to act upon. 

Budget Meeting 
● The final 2023-24 Budgets were presented, along with the 2024-25 Budget. The 

last year had extra costs from extra aides, extra maintenance, and food costs. 
The extra funds from Covid are gone, so the Board will have to budget more than 
the past few years. The contract with the union is still not settled. Mental health 
and the school resource officer are funded. They kept the projected enrollment 
about the same to budget conservatively. Mr. Keteri said Mr. Nordstrom did a 
great job and it is nice having that position within the building. 

Public Participation 
● There were no public comments. 

Superintendent’s Report-Tim Keteri 
● Negotiations with the teacher union are ongoing. They are far apart now on what 

each side would like to see. 
● He recommends the hiring of Adam Sleeman as 3rd grade teacher, Bridget 

Weber as the Junior Jets teacher, Nathan Perrault for JHS Business teacher, and 
Emma Holmes for JHS English teacher. They are still looking for the special 
education teacher. 

● The year is all wrapped up and it was a really good year. They are hopeful that 
online classes will be used less and more for scheduling purposes. He is 
optimistic that the Junior Jets program will help the district grow. 

Principal’s Report-Kim Harris, South Range Elementary 

● Mrs. Harris was not present but submitted a written report. It included the 
Summer Exploration Program which has good registration. It will run for 8 
themed weeks. Camp Lahti was a great success, and the staff was pleased 
with the facility. The GSRP class is maxed out at 16 students. 

Principal’s Report-John Sanregret, Jeffers High School 
● Mr. Sanregret was not present but submitted a written report. 



Business and Athletic Report-Steve Nordstrom 

● He was busy preparing the budgets that were presented. 
● They are still looking for a Girls JV basketball coach. This will be the last year 

in the Copper Mountain Conference. 
● There will be a new website for sport schedules. 

Action Items 

The Board discussed several action items. 

Submitted by Valerie Dobson, South Range Elementary 


